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Maryport Education group and 
Maryport Extended Schools Partnership 
School response to Covid-19 (coronavirus)

Dear Parents/carers,

Following the statement given by the Prime Minister, it is highly likely that cases of coronavirus are predicted to rise. This means the likelihood of a pupil or member of staff testing positive or being in contact with a confirmed case and being advised to self-isolate is increasing. The current situation is that if there is a confirmed case at school then Public Health England will advise on the appropriate and proportionate steps to take. Where a pupil or staff member is self-isolating due to contact with a confirmed case the current national advice is that schools should remain open. 

Pupils who display any of the following symptoms must not come in to school for at least 7 days -
· Fever/high temperature

· Dry cough

· Shortness of breath

If any of these symptoms are present or you are worried in any way that you or your child may have contracted coronavirus you should contact NHS111 immediately to seek advice. Please then notify school.

We are not aware of any cases that affect our school communities currently. However, we would like to reassure you that the health and wellbeing of students, staff and the community is our top priority. Having carefully considered the current situation in Cumbria, we are going to take the following measures with immediate effect:

1. We will look to minimise visitors in school.  As a result:
· Please could all KS1 parents hand over their children to staff at the classroom door with Reception children meeting staff at the door they exit from and Nursery children meeting staff at the main infant door. We kindly ask that all parents refrain from entering the building. 
· Breakfast Club children are also to be handed over at the bungalow door.
· Adults collecting from after school clubs will need to wait outside for their children
2. Our baby and toddler group on Friday mornings will be cancelled for the rest of this term.

3. All parent gatherings (parents evening, residential meetings etc) will be postponed for the rest of this term. Church services will continue for staff and children only.
4. Any events after the Easter holidays may need to be cancelled but the decision on these will be taken in a few weeks time.

5. Trips and visits will be assessed on an individual basis taking further advice from the Local Authority and external providers.

6. Swimming for the rest of this term will be cancelled

7. Any sport fixtures and competitions run by external providers may be cancelled. 
8. The Big Dance event at the Sands Centre on 25/3/20 is looking to reschedule – we will update information on this as we receive it.
In addition to these actions, we have put in place a number of measures with the students. This includes briefing them in class and assemblies, putting notices and signage up around the school to encourage good hygiene and regularly checking the soap dispensers to ensure that there is always an adequate supply.

We will continue to monitor the coronavirus situation closely and follow the advice from Public Health England and the Department for Education. The Department for Education’s advice page for schools can be found using the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about- covid-19/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19
The most important advice is to limit the spread of the virus. Health-care professionals stress the importance of hygiene and hand washing. They recommend:

· Wash your hands often with soap and water

· Catch it, Bin it, Kill it: Covering your cough or sneeze with a tissue (then throwing the tissue in a bin) or your elbow if there is no tissue available.

· People who feel unwell should stay at home

Students, staff and visitors should wash their hands:

· Whenever coming in from outside

· After using public transport

· Before leaving home and on arrival at school

· After using the toilet

· After breaks and sporting activities

· Before eating any food, including snacks

We will continue to highlight this important advice to students. If circumstances do change in anyway then we will contact you immediately with any arrangements that may have to be put in place.

Yours Sincerely,
The Headteachers in the Maryport Education Group
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